Galesburg City Council
Monday October 11, 2010

Mayor Rick Halvorson, Council Members: Dan Caswell, Jane Halvorson, and Mark Johnson were present.  Minutes from September meeting were read and Caswell motioned to approve them as read and J. Halvorson seconded.  Financial statements were presented to the council and J. Halvorson motioned to approve them and Johnson seconded.  

Bills were presented to the council.  
General account:  Traill Co Treasurer 200.00, Deborah Nobliski 261.22, Mark Johnson 45.74, Marlowe Workin 45.74, Farmers Union 47.57,  IRS 418.61, Ottertail 345.84, AmeriPride 36.31, Garrett Johnson 240.00, Chadrin Johnson 220.00, Shelby Johnson 160.00, Kendall Johnson 1030.15, Virgil Hamm 692.03, and Don Jacobson 321.84.
Utility account:  IRS 119.34, Ken Voltz 240.11, Traill Rural Water 2455.43, Ottertail 92.81, Brager Disposal 830.75, and ND Public Health 16.00
J. Halvorson motioned to approve the bills and Caswell seconded.

Old business:  Signs in city have been replaced.  Letters will be sent out to community about new water bill procedures. The water bill payment will be mailed to the City of Galesburg at PO Box 141, Galesburg. We will be putting up a City drop box at the Hall in the near future. Please start these procedures with the new November billing.

New business:  Kathy Ust proposed that the Hall rent be waived for the Sheri Paulson benefit.  This will be a potato feed and raffle dated November 19th from 5:30 to 7:30 pm.
Fund raiser for the cost of the refurbishing of the Hall will be October 30th.

Deb Kyllo presented the benefits of Traill County Economic Development.  They have been pushing to get big businesses to come to Traill County. This will be a way to make our community grow. Please help with any ideas that can be presented to this board. Send ideas to City of Galesburg, PO Box 141, Galesburg, ND  58035.

The city is looking into replacing water meters in every house and business. One of the meters would be able to transmit a radio signal that will transmit all information about your water usage. We will be looking at how to raise money to install these meters in all businesses and residences in the city.

Snow removal will be put out for bids in October.  Please tell anyone interested to send a quote to City of Galesburg, PO Box 141, Galesburg, ND.  

With all business concluded the meeting was adjourned with a motion by Caswell and second by Johnson.  November meeting will be held on November 8th at 7:30 pm.

The event rent for the Hall will be $50.00 per event.  For Hall rental please leave a message with Deborah Nobliski at 701-488-2780 or email her your request at Deborah.nobliski@gmail.com.  

Rick Halvorson, Mayor
Deborah Nobliski, Auditor
